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Status of Compensation Comparability Effort

The events of September 11 have taken priority on all congressional issues. We’ve had several discussions with congressional members and staff during this time period. As you might expect, there’s been an incredible sensitivity on the Hill to any attempt to gain from our national tragedy. We’ve respected this, while keeping the congressional representatives briefed on our efforts in maintaining the NAS and servicing our customers.

While we’re ever hopeful that the FAA Administrator will change her position regarding our compensation issue, we aren’t depending on that. Our immediate goal is to attach our comparability language to the aviation legislation that is expected to move to the House floor soon. Chairman Don Young (R-AK) of the Transportations and Infrastructure Committee and ranking member James Oberstar (D-MN) are supporting this legislation. Our feeling is that it is a natural fit for our issue. We do not have a final decision from Chairman Young or his staff at this time but we’ve been concentrating our efforts in this direction for the past week. I met with Congressman John Olver (D-MA, appropriations) yesterday and we will meet with Chairman John Mica and staff (R-FL, Chair T&I Subcommittee on Aviation) tomorrow. We have at least five meetings scheduled next week to do everything we can to make this happen.

It’s been suggested that the numbering system I’ve been using for the updates is confusing and hard to research. It was further suggested that numbers designate the normal update and any special ones include a letter (e.g. #1, #1a). So, here’s the first one since there won’t be time to do it tomorrow.

Wally Pike

